
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a Special meeting of the Council
held on Thursday, 14th December, 2017 at The Ballroom, Sandbach Town 

Hall, High Street, Sandbach, CW11 1AX

PRESENT

Councillor A Moran (Mayor/Chairman)
Councillor L Smetham (Deputy Mayor/Vice-Chairman)

Councillors C Andrew, A Arnold, Rachel Bailey, Rhoda  Bailey, Baggott, 
P Bates, M Beanland, D Bebbington, S Brookfield, D Brown, C Browne, 
B Burkhill, P Butterill, S Carter, J Clowes, S Corcoran, M Deakin, T Dean, 
B Dooley, L Durham, S Edgar, I Faseyi, P Findlow, R Fletcher, T Fox, 
D Flude, S Gardiner, P Groves, M Hardy, A Harewood, S Hogben, J Jackson, 
J Macrae, D Mahon, N Mannion, D Marren, A Martin, R Menlove, H Murray, 
J Nicholas, M Parsons, J Rhodes, B Roberts, J Saunders, M Sewart, 
M Simon, D Stockton, A Stott, G Wait, B Walmsley, G M Walton, L Wardlaw, 
M Warren, M J  Weatherill, G Williams and J  Wray

Apologies

Councillors D Bailey, G Barton, G Baxendale, J Bratherton, E Brooks, 
C Chapman, H Davenport, W S Davies, H Gaddum, L Gilbert, M Grant, 
J Hammond, G Hayes, D Hough, O Hunter, L Jeuda, M Jones, A Kolker, 
G Merry, B Moran, S Pochin and H Wells-Bradshaw

56 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Cllrs S Hogben and G Baggot declared an interest in item 4 of the agenda by 
virtue of being members of the ANSA Board. Both Members left the meeting 
during consideration of this item and did not return.

57 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION 

Mr G Goodwin used public speaking time to address Council regarding 
comments made at the Council meeting on 27 July 2017 regarding a virement of 
£2.4m to the new Waste Hub.  Cllr Paul Bates, Finance and Communication 
Portfolio Holder, responded.

Middlewich Town Cllr J Parry also used public speaking time to address Council 
regarding the virement of £2.4m to the new Waste Hub.  Cllr Paul Bates, Finance 
and Communication Portfolio Holder, responded.

58 REQUEST FOR SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 

Under powers contained in legislation, five Members of the Council had 
requisitioned a special meeting of Council. On behalf of those Members, 
Councillor Amanda Stott had submitted a motion to Council with regard to 



aspects of the Council decision of 27th July 2017 relating to a sum of £2.4m 
gifted to ANSA.

A motion was proposed and seconded and subsequently withdrawn, following an 
undertaking by the Leader of the Council that a report in respect of this matter 
would be submitted to Cabinet.

RESOLVED

That a report be submitted to a future meeting of Cabinet in respect of the above 
matter.

The meeting commenced at 4.25 pm and concluded at 5.15 pm

Councillor A Moran (Chairman)
CHAIRMAN


